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Lapkoff & Gobalet’s demographic study for the Orinda Union School District 
(Spring 2008) was very clearly written and all readers had no difficulty 
comprehending the concepts and conclusions.  The conclusions were carefully 
supported and were validated by the experiences of the Board Members and 
other community members.  The organization of the study allows readers to see 
how various factors influence student enrollment and demographics.  There 
were many very positive comments about Shelley Lapkoff’s Board presentation.  
People found the information to be very interesting and quite fascinating. 
 
The study will be quite useful for district planning for students, as well as for any 
tax elections in the future (for facilities or operating funds). 
 
The demographic study was completed in a very professional manner, and was 
tailored to the unique aspects of the school district.  The vast knowledge and 
experience provided by Lapkoff & Gobalet ensure that the study will be viewed 
with much credibility.  It was a pleasure to work with Shelley Lapkoff on this 
study.   
 
 
Jerry Bucci 
Director, Business Services 


